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NETWORK TECHNOLOGY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Date: May 28, 2014
Time: 6—8 p.m.
Meeting Location: Joan Stout Hall, Room 115
Members Present: Gary Liberman, Committee Chair, Earthlink; Jeff Groff, Committee Vice Chair, Clark PUD; Michael Mason, Wacom Technology Services Corp.; Eric Hazen, ieSolutions; Brian Mackay, The Columbian Publishing Co.
Members Absent:  Jamie Daubenspeck, ECOS Consulting; Joe Edelen, Daimler Trucks North America, LLC; Nathan Kostrba, The Columbian
Clark College: Dwight Hughes, NTEC Department Head; Robert Hughes, CTEC Department Head; Adam Coleman, CTEC Instructor; Genevieve Howard, Dean of Workforce & Career Tech Ed.; John Maduta, Advising Divisional Manager, Prof. Tech. Programs; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees

Committee Chair Gary Liberman called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. and introductions were made. 
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
After a review, a motion was made to approve the February 19, 2014 meeting minutes with two minor corrections. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
Office of Instruction

Genevieve Howard reported on the following items from the Office of Instruction:

· Land Purchase for New Facility. Genevieve told the committee that land in Ridgefield has been purchased for a new Clark College facility there. She said Clark College Foundation funds were used for the purchase and that the funds which are usually available for equipment needs of the CTE programs will not be available for some time to come. She said she is trying to find another line of funding for needed equipment. She reiterated that the CTE programs absolutely need funding to keep equipment up to date and added that she would like to identify $100K for equipment somewhere from the college budget. The deans are looking at this and if funding is found, they will prioritize which unit or program needs are highest.
· Adjunct faculty update. Genevieve explained that adjunct faculty can serve on advisory committees but are not allowed to vote due to a potential conflict of the WA State Ethics law. The State of Washington indicated that there could potentially be a conflict of interest and/or create an unethical situation. She explained that adjunct faculty are important members of the committees, can still be active participants and will be classified as “ex officio members.” 
Director/Division Chair Report
Advisory committee split. Dwight began his report by telling the committee that he appreciates all the time and effort they put into the program and it seems that there is a lot of work and not always a lot of time to give good thought to the decisions. He and Bob would like to propose a restructure of this committee into two committees. One would be a Microsoft/Computer Support Information Technology advisory committee, which would handle the two Microsoft networking programs and the two computer support programs. The idea is that the MTAs have become a big part of the computer support programs and is already making a big impact on students who are still perusing the Microsoft networking degree. The other committee would be the Cisco & advanced networking advisory committee. The latter would cover the Data Center certificate and the two Cisco networking certificates. Bottom line is that the committees would have less oversight load and more opportunity for discussion and would like the committee to be more than a rubber stamp.  Genevieve agreed, saying she likes that the committee really gets involved in the work but there’s not always enough time to cover all the topics. Gary said that he feels there is more that can be done by the committee and would like to see more time spent on each program and their proposals. He suggested that a two year plan can be discussed and adopted each fall with a plan of action and more in-depth of the work plan. 

Bob suggested to reconvene again in fall 2014 and talk about finalizing the split in winter 2015. He suggested having a third meeting every year where the two committees could get together, brainstorm, and catch up on what the programs are doing. Jeff Groff said he would like to see the third meeting be a “retreat-type” meeting to go over what the committees have done the past year.  He added that they would need to recruit members to fill the two committees. Gary asked the committee to think about this in the next few months and come back in fall with some thoughts.
Jack Sande joined the meeting and was introduced as the newest CTEC tenure track instructor.
 Other agenda items were discussed as follows:

· NETLAB. Dwight reminded that this is the “remote” online access to the real equipment in the lab. Students can access this from home or places other than on campus. Dwight said that new equipment will be installed in the lab to replace a lot of obsolete equipment. Currently the lab is working on a demo license and can’t yet run a full class. He is looking for grants to purchase the professional license. Cost is about $20K plus equipment. This would be a way to serve more of SW Washington. 
· Curriculum update. The 60% hybrid classes are not working out too well. Dwight said the students that are in them are highly successful but they are losing students. He said in nine months they have gone from 18 students to 9. With low enrollment numbers there is a risk of losing the classes. Attrition is normal but this is a bit high. Dwight is going to try to find a pretest for online learners. He will call some schools and talk to Clark’s eLearning Department to obtain some information. More on this at the fall meeting.
· Adjunct course load. Dwight has been mandated to get all adjuncts off benefits. If any instructors are benefit-eligible their workload needs to be cut to under 50%. Clark is in a budget shortfall. Dwight has said that his adjuncts can co-teach classes and this will help.
· Program update. Bob said that the computer support area is growing. He showed the changes to the Computer Support AAS degree. Said some students were challenged, others did not want to take some of the beginning courses. Bob went thru the changes with the committee. 
· MTA update. Bob showed an MTA presentation. He said classes have been changed to 3 and 5 credit classes. He showed a list of percentages, showing the overall MTA results. Bob asked Adam to explain “Test Fest.” Adam sent an email to both CTEC and CDEV students and Skills Center high school students, offering free MTA exams. Of 62 tests, 41 passed, which equals a 67% pass rate. When the class is finished, the students can take the test and if they score above 70%, they get their MTA certification. Adam and Bob both said this is a great confidence builder for the students. It doesn’t take a lot of time and they can put this on their resume. Next, there was a lot of discussion about students, study habits, MTAs, and testing. Adam said he gives his students a test on the first day of school. He said that just because they pass the MTA test right off doesn’t mean they will pass the course and visa versa.  Bob announced that Adam is now a tenured faculty member. Good job!
· Upcoming curricular changes. Bob said he would like to eliminate the prerequisite of: “A grade of C or better in Math 090 or 091, or consent of Instructional Unit,” for the CTEC course, Intro to UNIX. The committee asked if math is required for the next set of courses and the short answer was no. Bob said that the old UNIX programming required more math than now. Mike Mason doesn’t want to dumb the class down and has a concern with taking a large piece of logical thinking out if the math prereq is no longer required. The idea is that a prereq of math 030 might make the course look undesirable to students who are at college level math. After more discussion, a motion was made to remove any math requirement prerequisite from CTEC 140, Intro to Unix. The motion was seconded and after a vote of hands, two in favor, three were opposed. The motion did not pass. Bob asked about placing 030 as a prereq. A new motion was made to change the prerequisite for CTEC 140 from a level 90 math to a level 030. The motion was seconded with four in favor and one opposed. The motion passed. 
· Comp TA+ is an 8-hour, 6-credit course. Bob will propose in fall to limit this to two classes, done independently and not necessary concurrently. More on the proposal at fall meeting.
· PC Help Desk students come in with different levels of customer service skills. The question is can this be a changed to a permission only class? A motion was made to adopt faculty recommendation for the CTEC 200, replacing the prerequisite of a C or better in CTEC 104. The motion was seconded and all were in favor. Motion passed. 
· Data Center Certification. Dwight said the Data Center is expanding and he will be working on new courses during summer quarter, including a storage technology course. He will also be working on the cloud computing piece as well. 
Old Business
Bylaws and quorum requirement. After a discussion of the current quorum requirements, a motion was made to change Article I, Section 6 of the committee bylaws to: “A quorum will consist of three (3) appointed members. College personnel will be non-voting members.” The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  
Gary summarized the meeting and adjourned at 8:07 p.m. 
Next Meeting Date
Wednesday, October 29, 2014 from 6—8 p.m.

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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